Foundation School Ranking 
(Educational Performance Measure - EPM) for 2012-13
Why are we being ranked?

The Medical Schools Council and UK Foundation Programme Office require us to rank our students in terms of their examination results into 10 even deciles.

The exams to be used in 20121-13 are:
Year 3 EMQ – 20%

Year 3 OSCE – 20%

Year 5 Path – 16%

Year 5 PACES – 22%

Year 5 Written Paper – 22%

This was requested by the Student Union in consultation with previous cohorts of Year 5.

Why these examinations and not others?

These are the only examinations that all candidates in Year 5 will have taken here at imperial.  The Graduate and Direct Entry will not have the same examinations for the other years of the course as those on the six year programme and vice versa.

How will the different examination sitting of the Year 3 examinations for GE/DE and other students who deviate from the standard six year course be treated?

It would be very difficult to make any adjustment to an examination mark, as there can be no scientific way to uniformly adjust the percentages for any student.  All examination scores will be taken at a single assessment out of 100%.  As the Year 3 examinations have not changed and are directly comparable no adjustments are made, in addition the Ebel pass marks are very similar over the years.  

Will you be using the FoCP (Medical Ethics, Law, Comms and PP) paper as part of the data set in the future?
We have not planned to include this assessment, as a number of people will not have taken this in Year 3 (as it previously used to be taken in Year 2).  Once all students have taken this assessment in Year 3, which may take a while for the candidates taking an MBPhD to catch up, we could consider this examination as another data point.  However, if this is discussed it would be done with full involvement of the Student Union who would consult the student body.

A word of caution to Year 3 students:

This process is being driven by external forces, so we cannot guarantee that changes will not occur that are outside of our control.  The above plan is the situation we expect to operate under in 2012-13.  We will publish information each year so as to ensure that any changes are communicated to the students in good time.

If you have any further queries please email feo-exams@imperial.ac.uk
